
Addendum to August 2021 Minutes 

 

June 8, 2021 

Jeff Foster resigned as Vice President of the Hillsboro Board of Directors. 

Paul Law volunteered to become a board member and a motion was made 

and second motion, approved and at that time we did not restructure 

positions. 
 

July 6 Martin D’Ambrose resigned from the Hillsboro Board of Directors.  

The Hillsboro Board of Directors asked Paul if he would like to fill Martin 

D’Ambrose’ remaining term and he agreed.  The motion was made and a 

second motion, approved. 
 

September 1, 2021 unfortunately Paul Law Passed away.  The Hillsboro 

Board of Directors reached out to Jeff Foster and asked him to reconsider 

volunteering and finishing Martin D’Ambrose term.  Jeff Foster agreed, 

the motion was made and a second motion, approved. 
 

The label of a position is not important during the election process. You 

are voting for the person to become a board member and each has a three 

(3) year term. 
 

When new members are voted to the board the board members, as a team, 

decide who will serve in all positions.  Positions may change each time 

there is a new member to the board.  Example, the group may choose 

existing members to be President or Vice President based on past 

experience.   
 

This process is outlined in out governing documents.  We understand the 

community had confusion about this process and sometimes we don't 

realize this so we hope this clarifies the questions. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Donna Pritchard, Secretary 
 


